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1. 1329th Chung Pyung 2-day Workshop

In the 5th week of July, which was 6.27-6.28 of the heavenly calendar in the 4th year of Cheon Il Guk,
the 1329th Chung Pyung Workshop was held.

During this week 3886 international members attended each session of trainings and events. We received
a lot of testimonies from the 2-day Workshop trainees. We would like to share some of them.

2. ""New Japanese Member Tour"

Last month on July 22-23 (Friday-Saturday) "New Japanese Member Tour" was held in the Chinhwa
Education Building B with 21 trainees. Japanese Team Leader (Yokoi) in the Training Center was
responsible for the lectures. We would like to share some of the trainees’ testimonies.

An hour before the Matching Ceremony, my father-in-law passed away.

When | was offering a prayer in front of the Cheonseung Dae (Tree of Blessing) | got a call about him
from Japan. | again realized that time is so important and so | repented.



